
Sun City Grand Bocce Club 

Captains Meeting October 15, 2022 

The minutes of the last Captains meeting were approved as posted on website. 

The financial report was read and approved.  There was $17,447.44 in our accounts as of October 12 
2022 

Mick Sunde thanked volunteers who have helped maintain the courts and hosted drop in bocce.  He 
gave special thanks to Mel Bierly who has maintained the score boards and measuring equipment.  Mel 
wants to retire and Mick asked for someone to step up to take over the job.  He also acknowledged Don 
Bollard who asked that members take care to not lean on or use the score boards as an aid to rising 
from the judges chairs as the boards might move and break the concrete that they are attached to 
which would be an expensive repair. 

Mick spoke to the need for more drop in volunteers and a sign up sheet was available to recruit new 
helpers. 

New Business: 

There has been confusion as to Rules 2E and 4A-1.  Mick explained that if the palina extends over any 
part of the middle line, it is a legal throw but if any part of the palina touches the back line it is an illegal 
throw and must be thrown again by the opposing team.  Also, do not remove a bocce ball that hits the 
back wall until it has completely stopped. 

Captain Duties 

If a judge can not decide which ball is closer, he can call one person from the opposing team to look, no 
one else may go on the court. 

Be sure to have everyone sign in for league play.  In addition, if you are playing socially with friends or 
family you should also get a sign in sheet and sign as CAM determines need for replacement of carpeting 
based on useage. 

Judges are needed for the SCG and Tri Cities tourneys.  A class on judging will be held for anyone willing 
to judge who might need mentoring.  Other volunteers will also be needed for set up and runners. 

Discussion on whether Tri Cities will be the 3 Sun Cities or include Festival and Corte Bella will be 
discussed at the next Board meeting. 

League Coordinator 

No update on captain’s books except #6 which allows either same court or two court play. In front of the 
book is a color tab to easily go to sign in sheets. 

If you have members using new CAM numbers, let Micki know.  Send their name, old CAM number and 
new CAM number. 

If you need members, contact Micki, she has a list of non league members who may want to join a 
league. 



 

If you have dedicated alternates, let Micki know their names.  Members need to update their 
preferences if they want to sub. 

League play must stop after 2 ½ hours as the next league must begin on time. 

New captains can request a mentor to help them if needed. 

Next Captain’s meeting will be February 4th, 2023. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:54. 

 

  

 


